Division 6 September Newsletter
Dear Parents/Guardians:

Welcome to the start of a new year. This promises to be an exciting year, and we are off to a great start. Our classroom consists of 22 students, 13 boys and 9 girls. 
Newsletters will be sent out monthly. These letters will briefly outline past and upcoming events, areas of study, special announcements and other important information.

Our first theme of the year will be Friendship. If you have any books or other materials on friends you would be willing to loan to us, please mark your name on them and send them to school with your child.

If you are willing to volunteer in the classroom, please fill out the attached parent information form, which will help with scheduling and planning activities. All volunteers in the school require a criminal records search to be done. Forms are available at the office. If you have had one done previously at Strathcona Elementary in the last four years, another one is not necessary.

Students will be using Two Pocket Portfolios this year, which are to be taken home and returned to school each morning. Various activities and special occasions will be marked in the planners by the students, as well as teacher communication and word work homework assignments. On Mondays, they are given their spelling words for the week and have a short assignment to do with them nightly. We will start spelling the week of Sept. 23-27. Please review the contents of this planner nightly with your child and remind them to complete their homework on time. Please feel free to communicate with me by writing in your child’s planner.

Our library book exchange day is on Thursdays. The students can also go to the library any day of the week after school. Library book exchange should start this week. 
The Bus Evacuation Drill will be held on Friday, Sept. 13. There will be an Open House and School BBQ on Tuesday, September 17 from 5 to 7 pm. Student Photos will be taken on Friday, September 20. Thursday, September 26 is Spirit Day. Students could wear an orange shirt in honor of First Nations culture. There is a Professional Day on Friday, Sept. 27. School will not be in session.

In terms of our weekly schedule, we will have P.E. on Mondays and Wednesdays. Please send a pair of indoor non-marking runners for your child. The children have Music with Ms. Mitchell on Mondays and Fridays.
I have sent out a Scholastic book order form for September. Please do not feel that you are obligated to buy anything. I strongly encourage home reading and this reading club offers books at reasonable prices and helps to build our classroom library. The deadline for the book order is Friday, Sept. 20.

If you have any questions regarding our classroom, please do not hesitate to contact me at school.

Mrs. J. Simon

Division 6
